
 

 
 

                                                                                                                                                             

A Message From the District Governor 
I can’t believe that it is June 2021 already. My year as your 
District Governor will soon come to an end. It has been a 
privilege to serve District 14C for the 2020 – 2021 lions year 
and I will always remember this period of my life as a very 
positive time. I got to meet and come to know many of the 
fine people that make up the Lions of District 14C. I learned 
of the hard work that they do to serve the needs of their 
communities and the world. This pandemic made it hard in 
many ways, but through it all, District 14C Lions found ways 
to serve. Contributions made to the District Governor’s 
Project fund are at least $18,121 and still growing.  
Out of that, at least the following will be dispersed this 
month: 
$4,530.00 to Lions Club International Foundation  
$1,812.00 to the food banks located in Lions District 14C  
$1,812.00 to the Northeast PA Lions Service Foundation 

 
District Governor Tom Jones 

$1,812.00 to the PA Beacon Lodge Camp  
$1,812.00 to the PA Lions Hearing Research Foundation  
$1,812.00 to the PA Lions Sight Conservation and Eye Research Foundation  
$960.00 to the Lions District 14 Disaster Relief Fund  
$960.00 to the Lions District 14C Leo Clubs Support Fund  
$960.00 to the Leader Dogs for the Blind Organization  
$960.00 to the Lions of Pennsylvania Foundation  
$960.00 to the PA Lions Care for the Kids (Four Diamonds)  
 
In addition, at least $4,500.00 will be raised for the PA Bacon Lodge Camp through the efforts of 
District 14C with the Rubber Duck Race event to be held on June 12th in Glen Rock. I am pride to be a 
member of District 14C for the way that they fulfilled the motto of Lions, WE SERVE! Please continue 
in the next Lions Year to support the 2021- 2022 District Governors team and all the new leaders for 
District 14C and your Clubs. 
 

Stay Safe and Healthy, 
Work to make it great to be a Lion, 
Remember that Kindness Matters 
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A Message From 1st VDG Elect/D-GLT Dan Brant 

 
 

What a year it has been!!  What a year to look forward to!!  What a month it will be!! 

June is both the end of one Lion’s year, and the time when the foundation is laid for the new year.  

We are closing out our books so to speak on 2020-2021, recognizing and congratulating our current 

officers and patting ourselves on the back for a job well done. This is particularly important this year 

because it has been the year of the Great Pandemic. We kept our clubs going while continuing to 

serve those in need. Our meeting minutes will be one record of our activities throughout the year of 

course, but it is important that we report our service activities in MYLION.  These include a wide range 

of things from the collection of eyeglasses for distribution worldwide by LCI, to vision screening and 

providing eye examinations and glasses for children and others in our local communities, to providing 

food support for people who were out of work, to the provision of PPE for first responders and 

hospital workers. The record of our service impact is important to potential partners who may choose 

to join Lions in addressing our five global causes – hunger, blindness and the visually impaired, 

childhood cancer, diabetes and the environment. Lions won’t conquer any of these major challenges 

by themselves.   

As we close out the year, I want to personally say thanks again to District Governor Tom for guiding us 

through the many challenges we confronted as Lions in District 14C during the year. With COVID 

everywhere we had to figure out if, when, where and how we could meet to do work as clubs and in 

District gatherings. We had to figure out if and how to provide service and conduct fund raisers safely. 

With the District Governor’s leadership, we worked together and helped each other.  That is how it 

should be and needs to be. 

And now, looking forward, we have elected and will be installing new officers this month. These new 

officers may have utilized training opportunities available from the District, Multiple District or LCI to 

prepare for the year. They may have established some goals for themselves or their clubs. Some 

action plans may have been developed. This is all good of course - fresh ideas, new leadership, new 

energy. Let us commit to working with our new officers to stabilize, retain and grow the membership 

of our clubs so that we can better serve those in need near and far.       

And as I will now move on to become District Governor, I will be guided by the goals that we have 

established for the District. I will do my best to provide the leadership that Lions throughout District 

14C deserve, but I will need your help and support.  After a year of COVID, let us strive to “build back 

better”. We will need “all hands on deck”.  



 

 
 

 
 

 
A Message From 2nd VDG Keith Shoff 

 

 
   Oh my gosh … its June already, summer has unofficially started and our Lions year is coming to a 

close. With the pandemic quickly fading and things opening up again… its time for us to get a fresh 

start, a new beginning. As I write this, there is some sadness for me to be exiting as Zone Chair of 

Zone 4A. I truly enjoyed working with you all, but I’m encouraged to know that Lion Doug Nace has 

accepted to guide this wonderful group onward.     

I recently had the opportunity to attend a Lions “Membership Connections” seminar in State College, 

PA where many of our MD Leaders and International Leaders presented a full day of information on 

an array of topics. Two of those presentations were an eye opener for me. The first was “Boosting 

Membership Satisfaction”, presented by ID Larry Edwards. He asked us all, ”why did we become 

Lions?” Of course, the answers were many and varied but the bottom line was that people wanted to 

make a difference, develop friendships and have a sense of belonging. Just as our Communities are 

diverse and have different needs, the same can be said for our members. So how do we keep 

Members satisfied, engaged, happy and coming back? To start with, you’ll need to “define 

membership satisfaction for YOUR Club.” Ask the current Members, get them involved, ask former 

Members why they left. For a much greater insight about Membership Satisfaction, please go to the 

LCI website and download a copy of ME301EN - Membership Satisfaction Guide 

   The second presentation which grabbed my attention was presented by outgoing MD-14 GST 

Coordinator PDG Tom Gregg. The title of his talk was “Service – More Opportunities.” The part that 

interested me the most was when he took a dive into the history of “digital service reporting.” Did 

you know that prior to “MYLION” when reporting was done by paper, MD-14 had a 75% rate of 

reporting. With the release of MYLION that dropped to 18%. Why you ask? Well, it seems that a 3rd 

party firm was contracted for the software and they didn’t understand how Lions do their reporting 

and unfortunately the program was designed into a multiple page format which turned out to be very 

user “unfriendly” and tedious to use. Since that time, many Lions that actually do reporting have had 

a say in the rewriting of the service reporting software in MYLION and My LCI, which is currently 

yielding an approx. 46% rate. It still may not be perfect but there’s progress to make it easier to use.  

  



 

 
 

A Message From 2nd VDG Keith Shoff – con’t. 

I have to repeat something that DGE Dan said in his article. It is VERY important that we all report our 

service activities. Many organizations that partner with Lions Clubs International want to see the 

“what” we do and how many people are affected. The more we can show is reflected in the amount 

of money these organizations are willing to donate to our cause. I want to become more proficient in 

helping every Club in District 14-C to become better at reporting. We can all learn together and 

become the best reporting District in MD-14. 

 

   It’s an exciting time to be a Lion in District 14-C. I’d like to take this opportunity to THANK District 

Governor Tom for his Leadership and inspiration during the past difficult year. I look forward to 

working with District Governor Elect Dan, as he takes the reins of the District in the near future. I’d 

like to THANK all the instructors that participated in our District training. But finally I’d like to THANK 

all of you for the warm welcomes when I happened to visit your Club or meet you at an event. I truly 

look forward to meeting as many of you as possible in this coming year. 

 

Don’t forget about LCIcon, the virtual International Convention which is scheduled for June 25-29. 

I’m proud to be a Lion in District 14-C and I’m honored to serve beside you. 

Thank you for your service.  

2 VDG Lion Keith Shoff   
kkshoff@comcast.net 
Cell # 717-309-9684 
Home # 717-927-6812   
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LIONS DISTRICT 14-C 
A Sub-District of Pennsylvania Lions Multiple District 14 

Serving Adams, Cumberland, and York Counties  
SPRING SEMINAR SERIES 

Four of our District 14-C spring officer training seminars have been completed, and the response has 
been great!  
 On May 6th, we began our training series with a seminar for Club Presidents, led by PDG 
Dennis Cope. 17 participants tuned in to learn what was expected of this office and receive ideas and 
resources to help plan for the upcoming Lions year.  
 On May 13th, PDG Kerry McKnight conducted a seminar for Club Secretaries and Club 
Administrators. 14 participants listened to PDG Kerry provide an overview of the Club Secretary's 
responsibilities and learned how to handle the duties of the position.  
 On May 20th, District Governor-Elect Dan Brant and PDG Dennis Cope conducted a seminar for 
ten current and in-coming Zone Chairs. Participants reviewed the roles and responsibilities of a Zone 
Chair and heard DGE Dan's plans for the upcoming Lions year.  
 The fourth seminar in the series, which was for Club Tail Twisters, was held on May 27th. This 
seminar was presented by Second Vice District Governor-Elect Marty Zimmerman. In his unique and 
self-deprecating style, VDG-Elect Marty provided a wealth of ideas to help Tail Twisters make 
meetings more lively and entertaining. View it here. 
 Two seminars remain in the series. The seminars will be conducted through Zoom video 
conferencing.  Pre-registration is required in order to participate in each seminar.  Use the links 
provided below to register.  An email will then be sent to confirm your registration along with a link to 
access the seminar.  
 
MEMBER ORIENTATION SEMINAR - Thursday, June 3, 2021 7:00 p.m. 
This seminar provides information about the Lions organization beyond the club level. First year 
members and their sponsors as well as all Lions Club members are welcome to participate and will 
gain a better understanding of the organization and what it means to be a Lion. The presenter for this 
seminar is PDG Lisa Griffie.  

Click Here to Register  
 
OUR LIONS CLUBS MOVING FORWARD POST-COVID - Thursday, June 10, 2021 7:00 p.m. 
Lions attending this seminar will consider whether club goals and plans may need to be re-evaluated 
and/or reset following our long COVID-19 pause.  Current needs and conditions may require new 
services or suggest that we do things differently.  The instructor will be District Secretary Martin 
Zimmerman. All club leaders are encouraged to register for this seminar to gain some fresh ideas on 
how to re-energize their clubs after a year of limited activity. 

Click Here to Register 
 

 Links to recordings of all of these seminars can be found at the District 14-C website. Click here 
to go to the webpage listing the seminars and the links to the recordings: Spring 2021 Seminar Series. 

https://youtu.be/1bvSN26Hbkg
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZMpcu6trjMpGNS_uP8_r7DfCQfgKI3n7i8l
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZwtd--grz0pGdISO4Z1bgU3ddIAUNN2V48P
https://www.e-district.org/sites/14c/page-7.php


 

 
 

Stewartstown Awards Scholarships 

South Eastern Dollars for Scholars is an important organization run by a group of local citizens in order 
to encourage life-long learning by raising and distributing scholarships to students who reside in the 
South Eastern School District. Resident students who attend either Kennard-Dale High School or the 
York County School of Technology and plan to continue their education beyond high school, attending 
a two or four year college or a technical/trade school, may apply for scholarships. Scholarships are 
made possible by hundreds of community members serving at annual fundraising events and by the 
many generous contributions by individuals, businesses and other organizations. All scholarships 
awarded this year totaled $79,700. Since 1999 South Eastern Dollars for Scholars has awarded over $1 
million in scholarships to Kennard Dale seniors .  
 
The Stewartstown Lions Club has been a proud contributor to Dollars for Scholars for many years. Lion 
Richard Maters attended this year’s ceremony and presented $1,000 checks to both Kaylee Prestianni 
and Brendon Stoner. 

 

Dollars for Scholars Award Winners 

  



 

 
 

Mechanicsburg Conducts Vision Screenings 

The Lions Club of Mechanicsburg conducted vision screening at the Mechanicsburg Kindergarten 

Academy. During 4 sessions at the Academy, the Lions screened 248 students and referred 30 

students for full eye exams. In conjunction with the school nurses, each student completed screenings 

for hearing, medical history, and sight. 

 

  



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

  



 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

Lions International Peace Poster 

Very wise words from Winnie-the-Poor that we can all take to heart when we need a little boost in 

our lives. 

Also, very wise words used to create the grand prize 

winning Lions International Peace Essay Contest for 

2020/2021 for visually impaired young people. The essay 

was composed by thirteen year old Joshua Wood from 

Australia and sponsored by the Brisbane Camphill 

Carindale Lions Club. Joshua will receive $5,000 for his 

accomplishment! The theme for this year was “Peace 

Through Service.” His essay is entitled, “Peace and Service Go Hand in Hand.” In his essay, Joshua 

shared the priceless lessons he learned from his Grandfather about the importance of service to 

others and “how this service not only promotes peace, but also, provides an inner peace that so many 

people are striving for.”  

Peace and Service Go Hand in Hand 

I remember walking hand in hand with my Grandfather when I was a little boy. He was a very wise 

man, his grey hair highlighting his wisdom. His hands felt dry and rough, particularly to a child who 

uses his fingers to read.  

It was many years later when I stood at his funeral that I realized the significance of those dry, rough 

hands. They were the hands that held mine and guided me when I was young. They were the hands of 

a young man, who went to War, sacrificing his own safety, to preserve freedom in our country. They 

were the hands of a man who held his dying mate in battle. They were the hands of a man who 

mowed the lawns of local elderly people. They were the hands of the man that had been awarded 

medals, yet didn't wear them as he felt he did not need recognition for his service. They were the 

hands of a man who truly understood what service meant.  

My Grandfather planted a seed in my mind many years ago about the importance of service and its 

huge contribution to not only peace in our communities but providing inner peace as well. I often 

think about the conflicts, wars and fighting in the world and the sadness in many people's lives. I also 

often think about how selfless my Grandfather was by helping others without wanting anything in 

return. My Grandfather would say to me, "you don't have sight, but you have insight and that is much 

more important."  

  



 

 
 

We can find inspiration from so many who have gone before us. Mother Theresa who served the poor 

in India. William Booth, Founder of the Salvation Army, who dedicated his life to helping the poor. The 

most inspiring for me personally, is Helen Keller who herself was blind and deaf, yet lived a life of 

service. Despite her disabilities she helped veterans blinded in World War 1, founded charities, 

advocated for the blind and poor and led the American Foundation for the Blind for over forty years. 

All these incredible people served others, and by doing so brought peace ta the poor, wounded and 

hungry. A quote by Albert Schweitzer resonates with me, "the only really happy people are those who 

have learned how to serve."  

I have made a promise to my Grandfather. That I will spread the word about serving others and how it 

not only promotes peace for others hut also provides an inner peace that so many people are striving 

for. I can serve others despite my disability. I do not want to be self-focused but focused on others. I 

hope to inspire others to achieve peace through service. In the words of Mother Theresa, "The fruit of 

service is peace." I want to plant seeds of peace in my life and encourage others to do so also. Peace 

and service go hand in hand just like my Grandfather and I walking along many years ago. 

The theme for the 2021/2022 Lions International Peace Essay Contest is “We Are All Connected.” 

Lions Clubs around the world are encouraged to sponsor student in the Lions International Peace 

Essay Contest. Students who are visually impaired and who are of the ages 11-13 as of November 15 

are eligible to participate. For the essay contest rules and application forms, please contact me. 

The theme for the 2021/2022 Lions International Peace Poster Contest is “We Are All Connected.” I 

can’t wait to see how the students in our district demonstrate this meaningful theme in their 

creations. I hope your club will help to give them this opportunity. Please let me know if your club is in 

need of a Peace Poster Kit. I have a supply of them and will make sure you get one.  

For more information about the Lions International Peace Poster or Essay Contest, contact me at 717-

428-3659 or 717-600-7642 or email be at hullmannt@aol.com 

Patti Hullmann (Peace Poster Chair) 

  

mailto:hullmannt@aol.com


 

 
 

Dover Awards Scholarships 

Maya Fetrow and Carson Snelbaker, members of the Dover Area High School Class of 2021, received 

$1000 scholarships from the Dover Lions Club. 

  
 

  



 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

 
  



 

 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

 

Contact: Paul Zavinsky, Dir. of Development & Public Relations       

Phone: (717)238-2531        

Email: pzavinsky@vrocp.org 

 

For Immediate Release       May 19, 2021 

VISION BOWL STRIKES AWARENESS 

Harrisburg, Pa- Did you know that bowling is a sport that many blind or visually impaired individuals 

really enjoy? Did you know that the number of persons affected by the four major eye diseases is predicted to 

continue to steadily increase? You may not have thought about these questions before, but at the annual Vision 

Resources of Central Pennsylvania (VROCP), Vision Bowl, low vision awareness event, you will have the 

opportunity to learn more about the major diseases that lead to vision loss. You will also understand what has 

made VROCP a vital non-profit organization, assisting individuals experiencing low-vision or blindness, for 

100 years. 

Vision Bowl will share some information with each bowler participating in this unique fundraising 

event, but most importantly, this bowling competition places bowlers in the shoes of a visually impaired 

individual. Following a friendly, fun, first warm-up game, along with some food, refreshments and a little 

humorous taunting between teams, the evening turns serious, but with a wink and a smile. The real challenge of 

the competition is during the second game when bowlers will be competing for bragging rights and trophies, as 

they are required to bowl wearing one-of-four special lightweight eyeglasses that emulate what a person with 

Glaucoma, Diabetic Retinopathy, Age Related Macular Degeneration, and Cataracts see. 

 Vision Bowl will take place on Monday, July 12, at ABC East lanes, 1001 Eisenhower Blvd., Harrisburg 

at 6:00 p.m. The competitors must bowl in teams of four and the $200 contribution entry fee, per team, includes 

shoes, a souvenir t-shirt, and foods to snack on. The event also welcomes sponsorships and all interested parties 

are asked to please contact Cheryl Cuddy at, ccuddy@vrocp.org for details. 

 The goal of Vision Resources of Central Pennsylvania is to raise the quality of life for the blind, 

visually impaired and otherwise disabled in the region and to provide prevention services to all. The agency’s 

programs extend to Cumberland, Dauphin, Franklin and Perry Counties.  

### 

Vision Resources of Central Pennsylvania is a 501 (c) (3) non- profit organization. Contributions are tax-deductible to the extent allowed by law. The official registration 

and financial information of Vision Resources of Central Pennsylvania may be obtained from the Pennsylvania Department of State by calling toll free within 

Pennsylvania, 1-800-732-0999. Registration does not imply endorsement. 

mailto:ccuddy@vrocp.org


 

 
 

 

DISTRICT 14-C RUBBER DUCKY RACE 

 

PROCEEDS BENEFIT: BEACON LODGE 

1 ticket - $5.00; 3 tickets - $10.00 

1st Place  -  $200.00 

2nd Place  -  $150.00 

3rd Place  -  $100.00 

4th Place - $ 50.00 

5th Place - $25.00 

6th – 10th Place - $10.00 

Last Place Duck will receive their donation for that ticket returned. 

Race will be held on Saturday, June 12, 2021 
South Branch of Codorus Creek in Glen Rock, Pennsylvania 

Beginning at 2:00 p.m. 

Come and cheer for your duck! 

  



 

 
 

14-C DISTRICT CONVENTION - The Movie 
 
In case you were not able to attend this year's virtual District 14-C Convention, you can view the 
recording on YouTube. The following link will take you the the District 14-C website "Alerts and 
Notices" page. There you find a link to the recording: 2021 District 14-C Virtual Convention 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

VISION EXAM AND GLASSES GIFT CERTIFICATES 
 

Each zone chairperson currently has VSP Gift Certificates, which provide a vision exam and, if needed, 
glasses for low-income individuals who meet eligibility requirements. If your club receives a request 
for assistance with glasses and/or a vision exam, please contact your zone chairperson and ask for a 
certificate. This will help your club save funds that can then be used for other needs. The current 
batch of certificates expire on August 27, 2021. 

 

Place Your Club’s Activities in this Newsletter! 
 

Submit your items to Editor Carl Birkmeyer: stewartstownlions@protonmail.com 
Items must be received by the 25th of the month preceding 

Items should be no more than one page 

Articles should be in PDF or Word format 

Pictures should be in JPG, PNG, or PSD format 

https://www.e-district.org/sites/14c/page-7.php


 

 
 

DALLASTOWN LIONS CLUB 

GIFT CARD BINGO 

(GROCERY STORES/BUTCHER SHOPS/SEAFOOD SHOPS/RESTAURANTS) 

BENEFITS COMMUNITY SERVICE PROJECTS 

$15.00 IN ADVANCE / $18.00 AT THE DOOR (IF AVAILABLE) 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 25, 2021 
DOORS OPEN AT 4:00 P. M. 

GAMES START AT 6:00 P. M. 

COMMUNITY FIRE CO., NO. 1 
65 E. MAIN STREET 

YORK NEW SALEM   PA 
 

20 GAMES/$50.00 EACH GAME 

SPECIALS, RAFFLES, 50/50 

GAMES OF CHANCE AVAILABLE 

FOOD FOR SALE BY THE FIRE COMPANY 

 

LIMITED NUMBER OF TICKETS  

FOR TICKETS CALL, LION RAY REBUCK   

(717) 244-0396 
 

MASKS SUGGESTED IF NOT VACCINATED 



 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

 

Zone 4-B Lions, Lioness, and Leo Clubs 

VIRTUAL GIFT CARD RAFFLE 

 

BENEFITS LIONS CLUB INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION (LCIF)! 

This is your opportunity to win $100.00 in gift certificates from 

around Southern York County, PA!  Everything from groceries to 

personal services. 

Tickets are only $10.00 for 1 or $25.00 for 3! 

Purchases need to be made by the end of Friday, June 18th, 2021! 

Drawing will be held LIVE via Facebook on SATURDAY, 

 JUNE 19th, 2021, starting at 1:00 p.m. 

(You do not have to watch to win!) 
 

THERE ARE A LIMITED NUMBER OF TICKETS SO GET YOURS 

TODAY!!!  

FOR TICKETS CALL LION THERESA A. CRALEY 

@ (717) 309-5052 or E-mail to Dartha430@Comcast.net 
Dallastown Lions Club SGOC#15502 
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